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CITY OF SANTA BARBARA


COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT

AGENDA DATE:
June 19, 2007
TO:
Mayor and Councilmembers

FROM:
Engineering Division, Public Works Department

SUBJECT:
Acceptance Of A Street Easement At 2530 Mesa School Lane
RECOMMENDATION:
That Council adopt, by reading of title only, A Resolution of the Council of the City of Santa Barbara Accepting an Easement for Public Street Purposes on a Portion of the Real Property Commonly Known as 2530 Mesa School Lane.
DISCUSSION:
The property at 2530 Mesa School Lane, sometimes referred to as Santa Barbara County Assessor’s Parcel APN 041‑292‑039, is owned by Harry Wright, an unmarried man.  The property is shown on the attached Site Map (Attachment).

On July 7, 2005, the Planning Commission of the City of Santa Barbara denied an application by Mr. Wright to subdivide his property into two residential lots, as set forth in Resolution No. 046‑05 of the Planning Commission.  Subsequently, on August 16, 2005, Council upheld an appeal on behalf of Mr. Wright and approved his Tentative Subdivision Map to allow subdivision of the property, making appropriate findings and determinations.

In addition to other conditions relating to the proposed subdivision, Council added the following condition to its approval:

“The Owner shall submit the following or evidence of completion of the following to the Public Works Department prior to the recordation of the Parcel Map for the project:
Dedication.  Owner shall dedicate or make an irrevocable offer to dedicate an 8‑foot wide easement for all public street purposes as shown on the approved Tentative Subdivision Map.”
As required by Council in its conditional approval of the related Tentative Subdivision Map, Mr. Wright has signed and returned the required Street Easement Deed for acceptance by Council.  Although Mr. Wright is not required to construct a sidewalk in connection with his residential project, and although no street widening project for Mesa School Lane is planned at this time, if accepted, the street easement will enable the future construction of a sidewalk, utilities, and any other street improvements planned along the frontage of the affected property.

Mr. Wright has stated his intent to submit the required Parcel Map for review and final approval by Council soon.  However, to expedite preparation of the Parcel Map and depict the location of the new easement along the frontage of Mesa School Lane, he would like to grant the proposed street easement before the Parcel Map is offered for review and approval.  The proposed resolution will demonstrate Council’s acceptance of the proffered street easement and allow advance recordation of the Street Easement Deed before the Parcel Map is delivered for Council’s review and approval.
ATTACHMENT(S):
Site Map
PREPARED BY:
Homer F. Smith, Principal Engineer/DI/kts
SUBMITTED BY:
Anthony J. Nisich, Public Works Director
APPROVED BY:

City Administrator's Office
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